Grand Valley State University

General Education Committee 

Minutes of 11-8-10 
PRESENT: James Bell; Zach Conley, Jason Crouthamel, Phyllis Curtiss, Chris Dobson, Emily Frigo, Roger Gilles, Monica Harris, Penney Nichols-Whitehead, Keith Rhodes, Paul Sicilian, Ruth Stevens, Guenter Tusch (for Hugh McGuire), Michael Wambach, Judy Whipps

ALSO PRESENT: C. “Griff” Griffin, Director of General Education, Krista Rye, General Education Office Coordinator, 

ABSENT: Deborah Bambini, Sheldon Kopperl, David Vessey

GUESTS:  Maria Cimitile
	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action / Decisions

	Approval of November 1 Minutes
	
	Approved with corrections.

	Approval of Agenda 
	
	Approved.

	Curriculum Proposal


	Log #6929 Course Change for LAS 210: the course is already in World Cultures and Theme #7; the proposal is to remove it from Theme #7 and add it to Social and Behavioral Sciences.

There is a new syllabus of record dated October 27, a course change and GE course forms listed on the UCC log. It is not the intent of this course to triple-dip, but rather to be removed from Themes and added to F-SBS.

The committee discussed if social sciences is the best place for it, but there was agreement that if the course description were changed it would meet the goals satisfactorily.  The new syllabus removes the sentence about drawing from disciplines and just says to write a short paper and relate it to the major. It does not say write in the form of your discipline.  
Motion to approve with two amendments: change the course description to highlight social science as part of the course description, perhaps mentioning the contrast to the other disciplines; make explicit the request to remove the course from Theme #7. Motion seconded.  One opposed, no abstentions.  Motion approved.

	Motion to approve with amendment of change in course description and noted to remove the course from the Theme. 

Motion seconded.  One opposed, no abstentions.  Motion approved.



	Discussion of Models


	We will begin by clarifying aspects of the one-page descriptions of the four models (distributed via e-mail).

STRAW POLL:

1) Which model do you most strongly support?

2) Which of the revision goals that we have discussed—covering big questions, achieving the LEAP goals, and providing multidisciplinary experiences—do you believe is most crucial to our revision proposal? 

3) Do you believe that all four models meet our revision goals? If not, which models do you believe fail to meet our goals?

We will discuss the straw poll results and, perhaps, reach a consensus on one of the four models. We will then determine the tasks remaining to work our revision ideas into a proposal.

The Chair noted that he has received one suggestion in response to the four 1-page descriptions that were distributed.  For the disciplinary course, we want to acknowledge that it’s okay for a course to list pre-requisites.  In terms of wording (“few or no prerequisites”), the existing sentence may send the wrong message.

A committee member noted, in reference to the line about GE 4XX “not counting in any major,” that we (GEC) don’t decide what counts in a major.  The Chair responded that correct, the language is trying to say that students would likely be outside of their major if they take GE 4XX.  We can’t predict what the departments might do in the future, but by design the courses would not be geared towards any major.

There was committee agreement to pick out an overall model that the committee agrees on and then flush out the details in the proposal.

The Chair stated that the big question of GI categories was a decision last year to take from 22 to 6.  The actual categories have not been decided on yet and they could change once a model is settled on.  The categories are in all four models, so this is something that would be discussed no matter what.  A committee member asked if we could just take current Themes and change to fewer categories.  The Chair responded that this is one way to look at model 6.4, although these courses would all still be asked to be redesigned. The committee decided last year not to directly move current Themes courses because there needs to be a focus on LEAP goals.  A committee member added that while it may seem like we may end up with many of the same courses, for those that don’t meet goals they will have to make substantial changes and others will be filtered out.   It would be substantially different from what were currently doing.
The Director noted that currently in Themes, based on the goals survey, 60% of courses would require no or little adjustment to do teamwork and problem-solving.  The Chair noted that this would also be followed up with assessment.  Only 10% responded that they don’t or can’t do teamwork or problem-solving in their current class.  
A committee member raised the question of why the seminar would be better as requirement than as an option.  What is the advantage of having it as a requirement?  If not required, does it not have enough university support to be successful?  A committee member responded that if that is what we want students to achieve, than that is what we should require.  We should decide what students should achieve, rather than make it as an option.  The committee member followed up with asking if this could also be accomplished in GI course also and achieve the same LEAP goals.  A committee member added that it is not necessary, then why offer as an option? 
The Chair’s sense of the GI disciplinary course is to use as a model for transforming your current Theme course.  For example, take the 410 syllabus and your existing Theme course and merge them together. The Director, as an example, could imagine an interdisciplinary sustainability course that would need some other prefix.    Whether you require it or not there is an advantage to creating a GE prefix.  A committee member asked about adding GE as a LIB prefix.  The guest responded that you couldn’t add to LIB because it is an academic department (out of our purview).

A committee member noted that he would be interested in seeing the results we got back from the goals survey in terms of dealing with dealing with team work, integration, and problem-solving. One way to argue for a required course is to have civic engagement and ethics in a capstone.  It’s not an attractive idea, but it seems hard to address these goals otherwise and it would create more accountability if they were part of a required course.
The Chair was hopeful that the straw poll would help with the remaining questions. He was most interested in knowing where people stand so that we can address the differences and to also hear from the minority votes as to why the models they voted for seem superior to other models.  If the majority votes for a model that can’t meet the goals than we need to make sure to address. The best way the committee can make progress is to be transparent and see where our disagreements are.
The Chair showed a spreadsheet for straw poll.  Three responses were previously received on email from committee members that were unable to attend the meeting.  The overall tally:
1 vote for Model 6.3

2 vote for Model 6.5

14 votes for Model 6.4

8 committee members felt that the LEAP goals were the most important, and 6 voted for all three goals as equally important.

The Chair noted that multi-disciplinarity as a goal is what we sent forward in our report last year.  
A committee member responded that she thinks our problem is achieving interdisciplinarity, and not achieving the LEAP goals. The only difference between 6.4 vs. 6.3 is the requirement of a GE capstone.  She thinks integration happens around an issue, and it will happen best in GE.  It could result in students walking out of that course with really tangible skills.  A committee member responded that she agrees the capstone could be a GE course, but also thinks it could happen in a disciplinary course.  
A committee member added that if students have the discipline course before the GE capstone there will be much more focus on the discipline.  It takes awhile to build to skills and a discipline course is going to take more time to address content and may not have enough time to address the skills. A committee member, while believing the skills could be taught in a discipline course, agreed that the discipline courses couldn’t be as content heavy.  The Chair added that perhaps an option would be to say only 1 of 3 credits would focus on disciplinary content. 
 A committee member asked how a GE seminar course would decide what content would be.  The Chair responded that the seminar would be listed within a category, say Sustainability, and then faculty would design a topic within that.

The guest noted that she hadn’t heard anyone say that the GE seminar gives students a skill set that they need right now.  To have students in such an environment with a facilitator is really what they need right now.  It is Important to think about what we want students to learn.  And she didn’t think they get these skills as much from a GI course.  You could integrate skills, but not as much because it’s in the discipline.  
A committee member noted that it seemed there is strong interest still in GE seminar.  We would have to have commitment to develop it, but we could choose model 6.4 along with the commitment to think about how to make GE seminar more attractive to faculty and students.  It’s not a timetable consideration, but rather building structural support for faculty. 
The Director added that to extent that the committee liked the VALUE  rubrics and what the group did in summer, you can simultaneously adopt the rubrics.  The will help, get courses to focus on skills in addition to content.  As you move forward, think about getting what you want by adopting the rubrics.  
A committee member suggested that perhaps a pilot is a way to test a new GE seminar and to collect data to see if effective.  The Chair added that his sense is that 6.4 is building in a pilot.  There could be one section (or more) per category.  One appeal is that it does have a built in pilot and he assumes the Provost would support.  
A committee member wondered how this how this relates to the disciplinary capstones.  Are we overlooking that capstones already integrated multiple perspectives and that there are multiple perspectives.  The Chair responded that in the Major capstone all students are in the same major.  The difference is that GE is open to all majors; the major capstone is designed to teach on your discipline and exclude non-majors. The Director added that we want students to have a depth of knowledge in their field and experience in their major, but a GE goal is to pull students out of their major to see things in a different way.  The Chair also noted that every LEAP goal is achieved in majors across campus, but we are also looking for those goals in multi-disciplines.  The Director will get additional data to share with the committee on majors/non-majors.

A committee member asked if department funding is tied at all to number of credits.  The guest responded that it is not tied to student credit hours.  
The committee discussed what the GE seminar might look like.  It is difficult for the committee to make a commitment to it because we haven’t taught it and it is a bit of a leap. There is nothing wrong with it, but it would be pushing faculty out of their comfort zones.  The guest responded that wanting to protect current courses in departments is not a good enough reason.  Faculty can adapt.  A committee member responded that their concern is that it would the seminar would end up similar to Themes; part of the reason they didn’t work out is that the original committment of resources didn’t remain. The guest responded that she understands the point, but after wresting with it for two years we are not saying we know better, but rather this is what we (GEC) is charged to decide. The sense from last year was that there was quite a bit of support for the GE seminar. A committee member added that we could change in the future, but to change it all leaves us without a safety net.  The vote for 6.4 is pretty clear and if we are going to make progress we need to run with the majority vote. No committee member has said that they can’t support 6.4.  We can continue to discuss and perhaps make some kind of a plan/goal for encouraging the seminar. 
The Chair stated that the task ahead of us is to share our proposal with our colleagues.  The important first step will be to decide how much of a proposal is appropriate to send out as a first volley to the academic community. It could be 3 pages, 10 pages, with a syllabi, etc.  As mentioned before, if we settle on 6.4 as consensus model, we need to still clarify details even if it is a brief proposal.  We need to hear from committee members that were not at this meeting to make sure that everyone’s input is integrated in to the proposal. The redistribution of goals and reworking of basic skills requirements also would need to be added.  To reach a level of formality with Model 6.4, we will continue to flesh out the details, review the data that we receive for each category, and review over the next meeting. This will be our next agenda item. After that we, as a committee, will look to share our proposal with the campus community.

	The majority vote in the straw poll was for Model 6.4.  This model, as well as the others that had minority support, will continue to be discussed at the next meeting.

The next step will be to decide on the appropriate length and content to include in the proposal.


	Director’s Report
	The Director gave an update on LEAP goal survey results.  Our next step will be to compile and use the information.

The results show that in the Foundations we are not teaching oral communication.  The Cultures courses say they can do nearly all of the ten goals.    If you want civic engagement and ethical reasoning this would be a good place to accomplish.  The Themes are doing it to a lesser extent. 
The Director will give a review of the goals by each foundation and culture at next week’s meeting.  Due to the review of the upper-level component we won’t review Themes.
The Chair added that we may want to have a subgroup to look at.  We will start a discussion next week and have a more detailed discussion as we move forward with wider campus community conversations.

	The Director will give a review of the goals by each foundation and culture at next week’s meeting.  

	Adjournment
	Motion to adjourn; seconded.


	Adjourned at  4:20 p.m.
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